Notice of Variances and Waivers

FISH AND WILDLIFE CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Vessel Registration and Boating Safety
RULE NO.:
RULE TITLE:

68D-23.109
Additional Specifications for Information, Danger, and Regulatory Markers

The Florida Fish and Wildlife Conservation Commission (Commission) hereby gives notice: On January 12, 2021, the Commission issued a Final Order in Case No. WV 21-01 granting an unopposed Petition for Variance from Rule 68D-23.109, Florida Administrative Code filed by the Pinellas County Parks and Conservation Resources Department. The variance allows the Petitioners to post smaller uniform waterway markers than those required by the rule along the eastern boundary of Weedon Island Preserve in Pinellas County. The Commission determined that the Petitioner demonstrated that the purpose of the marker size requirements in the Rule would still be achieved by using the smaller markers in the specified area, and further demonstrated that Petitioner would suffer a substantial hardship if the variance was not granted. The petition was filed on November 9, 2020, and the notice of receipt of the petition was published on November 19, 2020, in Volume 46, Number 226, F.A.R. No comments were received to the petition.

A copy of the Order or additional information may be obtained by contacting: Paul Schulz, Florida Fish and Wildlife Conservation Commission, Division of Law Enforcement, Boating and Waterways Section, 620 South Meridian Street, Tallahassee, FL 32399-1600, (850)617-9530, waterway.management@myfwc.com.
